STATEMENT BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE KINGDOM OF LESOTHO: 21 JANUARY 2015
Mr President,
Zimbabwe welcomes the Kingdom of Lesotho delegation and thanks them for their report on Lesotho’s efforts to implement the recommendations that the country accepted during the country’s first cycle review.  The report shows Lesotho’s unwavering commitment to fulfil her obligations despite setbacks such as inadequate resources and capacity.
It is noteworthy that the Lesotho Human Rights Unit has prioritised the dissemination of awareness on human rights for law enforcement agencies such as police, army and correctional services personnel, focusing on the code of ethics and prohibition of torture.   In order to promote the right to public participation in the political sphere, the National Decentralisation Policy was promulgated in 2014 which, inter alia, aims at deepening and sustaining grassroots-based democratic governance and promoting equitable local development to empower the local citizenry.
Also worth noting is the fact that the 2013 Lesotho Millennium Development Goals Status Report pointed out that the country is on track to achieve goals on universal primary education, gender  equality and  women empowerment.  In addition, the has Government extended its education support measures to the secondary school level through the Orphaned and Vulnerable Children Bursary Programme that takes care of registration and tuition fees, books and stationery, boarding and examination fees where applicable, to orphaned and vulnerable children.
Regarding its international obligations, Lesotho has ratified the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearances and domesticated the Protocol on Trafficking in Persons through the enactment of the Anti-Trafficking in Persons Act 2011.

Zimbabwe recommends that Lesotho should:

· Conclude the ongoing process to operationalise the National Human Rights Commission; and
· Continue to provide and ensure improved and easily accessible service delivery, especially to marginalised sections of the population.

I thank you Mr President

